

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460

SEP 0 1 2022

THE ADMINISTRATOR

Alison C. Cullen, Sc.D. Chair, Science Advisory Board U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Washington, D.C. 20460

Dear Dr. Cullen:

I would like to thank you for transmitting July 7, 2022, the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency's Science Advisory Board report reviewing the scientific and technical basis of the EPA and the Department of the Army's revised definition of the proposed "Waters of the United States" rule.

I wish to convey my sincere appreciation to the SAB for the time and effort you committed in preparing this report. The EPA and the Department of the Army appreciate the entire workgroup's thoughtful review of aspects of the proposed rule, its technical support document and its economic analysis, as well as the deliberations in responding to the specific charge questions posed by the agencies.

Please accept my best wishes for continued success.

Sincerely yours,

Michael S. Regan